Town of Weymouth
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MEMORANDUM 18 075 —
TO: TOWN COUNCIL .
FROM:  ROBERT L. HEDLUND, MAYOR %/ M
RE: FREE CASH FOR FORE RIVER AVE. SEAWALL B
IMPROVEMENTS W
DATE: April 12, 2018 oo

I submit the following measure to Town Council for its consideration and action:

“That the Town of Weymouth transfer the sum of $561,962.00 from Free Cash for the
purpose of funding costs associated with Fore River Avenue Seawall Repairs and
Improvements.”

This amount represents the local match of a $1,685,888.00 State Dam and Seawall Grant
awarded to Weymouth, for a total estimated project cost of $2,247,850.00

This project is #11 on the FY2019-2023 Capital Improvement Plan.
This measure requires a legal notice and public hearing.

At the time of this submittal the balance in Free Cash is $7,437,969.00.
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January 19,2018

Andrew Fontaine

Town Engineer

Town of Weymouth

120 Winter Street
Weymouth, MA 021 gg/ 8

Dear Mr. Fontaine,

Congratulations! 1am pleased to notify you that Town of Weymouth has been awarded a grant
from the Dam and Seawall Repair and Removal Program of $1,685,888 for the repair of the Fore
River Avenue Seawall. I want to thank you for your commitment to the safety of your community
and the state of good repair to our critical infrastructure. Through this funding and your
continued support, we continue our stewardship of our natural resources while improving our
service to citizens of the Commonwealth.

You will be receiving further instructions from the Executive Office of Energy and
Environmental Affairs on next steps, and please feel free to contact William Hinkley,

(william.hinkley(@state.ma.us or 617.626.1177) if you have any questions.

Governor Charles D. Baker Lt. Governor Karyn E. Polito
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